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May 20, 2024 
 
The Honorable Shane Wilkin, Chair 
Ohio Joint Sunset Review Committee 
Ohio Senate 
Statehouse 
Columbus, OH 43215 
 
Dear Chair Wilkin: 
 
On behalf of our over 800 franchised motor vehicle dealer members, we are writing to urge the 
Joint Sunset Review Committee to reauthorize the Automated Title Processing System (ATPS) 
Board. 
 
The ATPS, which is overseen by the BMV in conjunction with the Ohio Clerks of Court, is the 
system that tracks the issuance and e-storage of motor vehicle titles in the state.  Dealers rely 
heavily on the system to conduct commerce and obtain titles on behalf of customers.  The 
ATPS Board, which includes the Registrar of Motor Vehicles and other key stakeholders, 
advises on system needs, upgrades, and expenditures.  This Board is helpful to providing 
accountability on the contributions that dealers and consumers pay to support Ohio’s titling 
system. 
 
Thanks for your consideration and support.  Please contact us with any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Zach Doran     Joe Cannon 
President         VP, Government Relations  
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